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30 January 2003

Senator Grant Chapman

Chairperson

Parliamentary Joint Committee on

Corporations and Financial Services

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Senator Chapman

REF: INQUIRY INTO THE DISCLOSURE OF RISK COMMISSION

1. I, Robert Ross, the writer of this submission, am 60 years of age and have been involved in the industry for over 30 years. I am a Director of the Association of Financial Advisers, a member of the Financial Planning Association and a Certified Financial Planner. This submission is made by myself in the capacity of a Licensed Brokers Representative.

2. I have made submissions to the Senate Select Committee in the past, and have made oral representation to such Committees at Parliament House, Brisbane in connection with superannuation.

3. I do not support disclosure of commission on risk, as it has no relevance to the benefits paid to the consumer.

4. I believe that recent changes such as the Code of Practice for Life Insurance Advisers, and the anti-hawking provisions have been detrimental to the industry, and have driven experienced advisers out.

5. I believe that commission disclosure will add another hurdle to the sale of life insurance, and will further limit access by consumers to experienced insurance advisers.

6. I believe that when the benefits of insurance are not explained to prospective clients for whatever reason, most will simply not seek it out themselves.

7. I believe that as a result more people will be uninsured, and when events such as death or disability occur, they will turn to the already overburdened Social Security system for assistance.

8. I urge you to use your good offices to influence the Government to abandon commission disclosure requirements for the benefit of consumers, the industry and the country.

Yours sincerely

ROBERT ROSS CFP, FAFA
Authorised Representative

For Matrix Planning Solutions Pty Ltd

